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                                      Points of Interest 
Our lunch at Boston Pizza in Lindsay on Tuesday August 14, 2018 
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Celebrating Bruce Baker’s Birthday at Boston Pizza 
On Bruce’s left is Bernie Snyder from Pineridge Heritage Chapter
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Phyllis and I attended the July Lunch in Belleville at the Royal Buffet Gardens on July 30, 2018 
We presented Bob Wludyka with 3 posters of historic stamps for his Postal Museum. 

Thanks to Andre Charlebois, a past president of the Trent Severn Heritage Chapter for passing these posters along to be exhibited in the Belleville Postal Museum 
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There were 17 members at the July Lunch 
It was a great day. 

Any of our dues paying members are welcome to attend Bob’s monthly lunch in the Belleville area. Just give Bob a call to see where the lunch is being hosted. 

bdwludyka@gmail.com or 613-968-3874
Trent Severn Charity Golf Tournament – Saturday September 8, 2018 

1st place
 
   
Dave Scott




Dave Henderson 





Don Richardson 
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The 1st place team received hats donated by the Deer Run Golf Course and a cash prize. 
Longest Drive – Ladies – Marlene Hinds  

Longest Drive – Men – Mike Smith  
Closest to pin – Ladies – No Winner
Closest to pin – Men – George Maynard 
Putting Contest winner – Peter Demers – ½ $$$ to Peter and ½ $$$ to charity 
All of us enjoyed the steak dinner at the Golf Tournament at Deer Run Golf Course in Little Britain  

We want to thank Deer Run Golf Course in Little Britain for all their hard work to ensure that we have a great day of golf. 

It was a fun day and with the weather co-operating everyone had a great time. 

Thanks to all of those who participated
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Members from Trent Severn Chapter, Pineridge Chapter and Belleville Council at the Carousel Restaurant Wednesday October 3, 2018 
Annual General Meeting, Lunch and Elections 
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Thanks to all those who attended and thank you for your contributions to the food bank.
General Meeting

At the general Meeting we discussed our goals for the Chapter, thanking all those who have participated over this past year. 

We talked about our Santa Letter Writing program and our commitment to try and do better this coming year.  

We discussed the change of executive status due to my health issues. 

Election Results:
Due to my health issues, my wife Phyllis Kimmerer has stepped in as Interim President for the rest of my 2-year term until December 2019.  

There were no nominations for the positions of Treasure, Vice President and Secretary. Phyllis Kimmerer retains the position of Treasurer. 
I have volunteered for the Interim Vice President position and will help out anyway that I can. 
The constitution of the Heritage Club, a volunteer organization, has a provision that the executive positions of a chapter are for a two-year term, after which they must be posted. Any current paid member of the Club, with over 25 years of service can submit their names for a position. 

At the Election /General Meeting in October 2019, the following positions will be up for renewal: President, Vice President and Secretary. 

For any submissions, please inform the President or Treasurer of your intent to volunteer for one of these positions by July 1, 2019. 
Christmas Luncheon 

The Belleville Council is hosting its annual Christmas Luncheon 

Place: Christ Church Hall 

39 Everett St., Belleville, On K8P 3K1 

Date: Wednesday Dec 12, 2018 

Time: 12:30 P.M. – 3:00 P.M. 

Cost:  $20.00 

 Contact Bob Wludyka at 613-968-3874 or email at bdwludyka@gmail.com to reserve your spot. 

Santa Claus Letters 

Christmas is coming and with that season in mind, we are looking for volunteers to answer Santa Letters to children who send their Christmas wishes to Santa. 

I am in the process of phoning our Santa Elves from last year to see if they will volunteer again this year to answer Santa letters. 

Once again the letters will be sent directly to you along with the response letters and envelopes. 
If you are interested in this worthy cause please contact me, Les Kimmerer  by October 24, 2017 at 705-320-9480 or email at trentsevern22@hotmail.com 
Membership Dues for 2019
Membership dues for the following year are now due with the “Fall” newsletter 

Remember: annual dues paid by our members are instrumental in keeping our chapter active. 

They are still $10.00 for members and $20.00 for member and spouse. 

If you are no longer mobile, but still want to keep in touch by receiving the newsletter the cost is $5.00. 

Membership Advantages 

Johnson Home and Car Insurance: discounts up to 35%

Discounts for you and who travels with you, with Medoc Travel Insurance. 

Goodlife Fitness: discounts up to 50% off the regular all club access rates. 
Good life Fitness subscription started on Sept 15, 2018 to Sept 2019. 

Choice Hotels: discounts of up to 20% in Canada and worldwide. 

TELUS Mobility discounts. 

Newsletter Distribution 
This newsletter is produced fives times a year and is distributed to every member and associate who has paid the annual dues to the Chapter.  Also, a general distribution is made once a year to every person currently listed as retired, or has 25 years of service in our Chapter area. Articles of general interest for the newsletter are always welcomed from our members.
New Members 
New members will receive all of our Trent Severn Chapter  newsletters in the current year of becoming a Heritage member, after that, they need to signify their intent to join by paying dues to the Chapter yearly in order to continue to receive all of our newsletters.  
Who we are:
Trent Severn Chapter is one of 24 Chapters across the country.

We cover an area from Newmarket to Georgian Bay and north to Parry Sound and over to Kingston. 
What we do 
Trent Severn Chapter organizes subsidized luncheons and an Annual Charity Golf Tournament for our members. We also collect and donate food to the Food Bank and also make donations to various charities through out the year.
We also have a council office called the Belleville Postal Retires, organized and run by Bob Wludyka bdwludyka@gmail.com 
Check out our website at: heritageclub.ca  

                      Select Trent Severn Chapter 

BELLEVILLE COUNCIL

Bob Wludyka heads the council chapter in Belleville.  Along with his executive and volunteers he organizes and participates in a great many functions. Some of which are as follows:

Monthly lunches held at the end of each month 

Bus Trips

50/50 draws 

Beer cans and liquor bottles drives – For charity

As well as other charity drives 

He has also been responsible for establishing the Belleville Postal Museum. 

Bob is enthusiastic about sharing ideas and events in the Belleville area. 

Anyone living in or around Belleville who would like to join in on any of Bob’s functions, can contact him by phone or e-mail. bdwludyk@gmail.com or 613-986-3874
Volunteering 
The motto of the Heritage Club is “People Helping People”: we would like to know of any activity you are currently participating in that benefits people and/or the community and how many hours you spend per month. This is one of the criteria we are measured on by Canada Post and it affects our funding. 

We are so pleased to have Bob Wludyka honored in a local magazine called Who Cares? This magazine is included in the Belleville newspaper in Belleville; it applauds his continuing efforts to give back to the community in raising money for various charities in the Belleville area. Bob certainly exemplifies the motto “ People helping People”.
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Charity Donations 

This year our Charity donations were made to Sick Kids Hospital to support the building of their new hospital. 
The Food Bank in Lindsay received food (71 lbs.) and cash donations. 

The Women’s Resource Centre in Lindsay received a cash donation as well as a bag of toiletries that were collected throughout the year and donated. 

******Very often the people who seek sanctuary at the Women’s shelters come with only the clothes on their back, so the donation of toiletries helps them immensely. ***********
In this coming year along with contributing to the Food Bank at the luncheons, I will be asking for toiletry donations as well as food donations.  

I’m sure a lot of us have accumulated samples from hotels and from various travels and just have them sitting at home … now you can clean your cupboards and donate at the same time. 

Our Golf tournament, along with contributions at our luncheons for the Food Bank, helped toward these donations. 

Thanks to everyone who contributed to these events. We could not do it without your participation and support. 

Also this is a FYI for anyone who has an old cell phone sitting in a drawer
You can take these phones to The Source and they will clean out the data in the cell phones and donate them to charity. 
Life Events 

Have you any life events you would like the Heritage Club to announce? Marriages, births, special anniversaries, deaths, hospitalizations. Let us know so we can pay tribute.

2018 Heritage Club Scholarship Winnerer 

The inaugural year of our new Scholarship program was very successful. We saw three scholarships of $1000. each awarded to three remarkable young women, and we wish them every success in their university years and beyond. What was most impressive about all three recipients was their ability to acheive high academic standards while still enthusiastcally participating in their chosen sports activities, volunteering in their communities, and taking on resposibile positions for the benefit of others. 

Congratulations to 

Kathleen (Katie) Myatt of Hanover, Ontario 

Elizabeth Lang of Edmonton, Alberta

Hannah Ronsky of Calgary, Alberta 
For next year, we are hoping that more people will check out our web site and look into the possibilty of applying for a scholarship for their kids and grandkids. 
Welcome and Congratulations to our New Members /Retirees and/or  Transfers in 2018
Sharon Hill, Kathy Arscott, John Bell, James Gifkins, Jane Miller Pritchard, Sandra Cole, Robert Sixsmith, David Wallace, Sherry Mansbridge, Mark Miller, Wayne Paeden, Jamie Forret
In Memoriam
Sad to say:

Edward Joseph Nichols (fast Eddie to his friends and collegues) 

passed away peacefully on Wednesday, October 10, 2018 at 91 yrs.

He has joined his beloved wife Nina. 

Eddie was the Past President of the Humber Chapter Heritage Club. 
He will be sadly missed. 
Our condolences go out to his family.                       





Members:





Since this is my last message as President of the Trent Severn Heritage Chapter, I would like to take the opportunity to thank each and one of the Chapter’s active members. It has been a pleasure to have your support and to connect with you though our luncheons and golf tournaments over the past 6 years. 


   


   I have been involved with the Heritage Club for 16 years, first as the


   President of the Pineridge Chapter and for the past 6 years as 


   President of Trent Severn Chapter. I have enjoyed all of them.  


   


   It is with a sad heart that I am no longer able to contribute as I have 


   in the past but still plan to keep my finger in the loop for now. 


   My wife Phyllis will be interim President until my term is up in 


   December 2019 and I’ve stepped into the interim Vice President’s 


   position and will be able to still contribute to functions within the 


   Chapter.








Thank you


      L.W.K.      


Les Kimmerer


    President Trent Severn Chapter 


    � HYPERLINK "mailto:trentsevern22@hotmail.com" ��trentsevern22@hotmail.com� or 1 705-320-9480 













































































Name________________________ Address____________________ 





I am interested in being active in the chapter          yes_______ no_______





I would consider being an executive participant      yes_______ no_______  
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Belleville Council Christmas Lunch 
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Trent Severn Chapter








                                    YOUR EXECUTIVE MEMBERSHIP





Chapter Interim President: Phyllis Kimmerer	                                                              Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:trentsevern22@hotmail.com" ��trentsevern22@hotmail.com�      705-320-9480


                                            Interim  Vice President: – Les Kimmerer 


                                            Treasurer: Phyllis Kimmerer 


                                            Secretary: Vacant    


                                                              


                                                                            BELLEVILLE COUNCIL





                                                    BOB WLUDYKA – (613) 395-5225   E-MAIL: � HYPERLINK "mailto:bdwludyka@gmail.com" ��bdwludyka@gmail.com�


                                                    Bruce Nickle 


                                                    Dixie Locke          


                                                                    


FORMS     


                                                                       


--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------	                                                 CHANGE OF ADDRESS NOTICE 


Name:


Old Address:





New Address:


Postal code:


Phone number:





                                                     MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL 


Name:


Address:


Postal Code:





Phone Number:	            	Renewal for Self?	$10.00      Couple? $20.00 


Email (optional)





Volunteering


Do you do volunteer work ___________			Hours per month_________


Name of Organization:_________________________





Reminder: have you enclosed dues? 					Amount Enclosed  





----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


Send completed forms and/or information to: Trent Severn Heritage Chapter.


91 Sweetnam Drive, Lindsay, On., K9V 0A6. You may also phone our Treasurer, 


Phyllis (705) 320-9480             


Cheques for luncheons and/or membership dues should be made out to Trent 


Severn Heritage Chapter.  
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